Town of Summit
Monthly Meeting
December 13, 2011

Jm Miller called the meeting to order at 7:02 P.M.

Roll Call: Jim Miller, Elaine Rollins, Jeff Hanson, Tammy Miller
Public Attendance: Don Fry, James Franz

Public Input: Two members from the Wonewoc Fire dept. brought out a new truck they have purchased.
The demonstration started about 8 minutes before the meeting which delayed the start of the meeting a
couple minutes. They showed us the lighting system on the truck and opened all of the compartments to
show all of the equipment that it can store. After the demonstration they camein to the Town Hall and
Duane Tracy told us more about the truck. Thetruck isnot new itisa 1994 E1 Heavy Rescue truck. They
will take thistruck to al calls. The truck was not purchased with the taxpayer’s money. All of the money
used to purchase this came from their fundraisers (like Chicken BBQ's, Hunter’s Night Out etc.). The truck
cost $50,000 and they put $10,000 worth of work intoit. A truck like this purchased new is $550,000.
Duane said they wanted to show it to all the municipalities and wanted to make sure that everyone was aware
that it did not come out of their taxes. Also, they want the community to see how they use the fundraising
money. Jim Miller thanked them for coming out and showing us this equipment.

Don Fry was concerned about the redistricting of the fire departments. Mauston was now hisareaand is5
miles farther away than Wonewoc was. When he talked to 2 different people in Mauston they said that the
Township was responsible for setting up the districts. Jeff Hanson explained to Don that we have been
looking into the district situation for awhile now because we were concerned about the fact that maybe there
was an overlap too and we were overpaying each month to the fire departments. We have asked this also and
no one seems to be able to give us an answer. Jeff went on to say that the Township has never been involved
with establishing the districts nor have we been told that we need to do anything with it. The lengthy
discussion ended with Jim Miller saying that he would look in to this when he attends the next ambulance
meeting. Hewill talk to some people over in Mauston and try to get some answers.

Tammy Miller read the minutes of the November Budget and Elector Town Board meeting. Jeff Hanson
made a motion to accept the minutes as being read. Seconded by Jim Miller. Motion carried. Tammy
Miller also read the minutes of the November Monthly Board meeting. Jeff Hanson mad a motion to accept
the minutes as being read. Seconded by Jim Miller. Motion carried.

Elaine Rollins gave the treasurer’ s report. A motion was made by Jeff Hanson to accept the report as
presented. Seconded by Jim Miller. Motion carried.

Building Permits. None
Old Business: None
New Business: None.

Road/Maintenance: Larry and Clyde are doing alot of brushing yet since the weather is still nice.

Bills'Payments. Bills and payments were reviewed. Jeff Hanson made a motion to approve the bills as
presented. Jim Miller seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Motion to adjourn meeting at 7:27 P.M. was made by Jeff Hanson. Seconded by Jim Miller. Motion carried.

These minutes were taken by me, Tammy Miller, Clerk, and are correct to the best of my knowledge.
Tammy Miller, Clerk
Draft Minutes Subject to Approval



